
	
St. George’s Episcopal Church

Vestry Meeting

	Date:
August 15, 2021

Presiding:  Fr David Lemburg
Beginning Time:  11:30 a.m.

Recorder:  Cam Mathis
Ending Time:
12:30 p.m.

Location:   Zoom

	Attending: Ed Reames, Pat Leslie (Treasurer) Claudia Griffis, Beth Vickers, Cam Mathis, Fr David, Fr Craig
Absent:  Sheila Meredith, Evelyn Reierson, Debbie Shumans (Clerk)
Guest(s):


	Call to Order
	Fr David called the meeting to order at 11:35 a.m.  Minutes will be tabled until we are again able to meet in person.

	Agenda Items
	· Treasurer’s Report: Pat Leslie presented the financials.  (Financials attached to the original of these minutes.) The Finance Committee will meet next week in the next to discuss the amount to withdraw from the Board of Corporation. 

· Columbarium:  DePue Monument presented cost of $275 for the grave marker (includes engraving).  Cam proposed that the total cost to cost to be presented to Parishioners is $500.  The additional $225 would be used for on-going maintenance / future expansion of the Columbarium area. Cam will update the Columbarium documents and distribute to the Vestry.

· Diocesan Convention:  No volunteers have come forward to attend the Convention.  

· Kitchen Repairs:  No update.  Replacement door is on order.  Anticipate work to begin the end of August / early September based on contractor’s schedule.

· Old Business

· Services:  At this time we are not making any changes in the Covid protocols we have in place.  We will  maintain our current service schedule Sunday 9:30am and Thursday 6:30pm both in-person and Facebook broadcast.  
· Yard Sale:  – Parish / Community Yard Sale is scheduled for Saturday, October 2 (rain day Saturday, October 9).  Need to promote via announcements / word of mouth.  Donated items should be put in the Parish Hall for sorting and pricing. 
· Vestry member selection:  Evelyn Reierson has resigned her position on Vestry due to unusually heavy work load and pressure.  At this time, the position will remain vacant for the remainder of the year.  The position will be filled in January with a member to complete the remaining two years of the term.

· Kim Manigault:  is planning to move at the end of the month.  She would appreciate any assistance in help packing.  A yard sale at her house will be held in mid-September.  Help will be needed to sort and price items as well as work the sale.

· Stewardship Workshop:  scheduled for Saturday, October August 21 from 10:00am – 1:00pm.  Purpose is for Vestry to define our 2021 Stewardship message and implementation. Snacks and lunch will be provided !

· Parishioner Calls:  please continue to check on Parishioners, especially those who are not attending services in person.

· Fr Craig News:  Fr Craig has accepted a call to be Priest at St Luke’s in Hawkinsville!!!  His last day at St George’s will be Sunday, September 26th.  We will celebrate his ministry with us at the Extended Hospitality Hour that Sunday.  Congratulations Fr Craig!
· Next Vestry meeting is September 19th.   (need to add Sunday School plans for the September agenda) 
Closing prayer.  Meeting adjourned.  



